



**MINUTES OF THE KATHERINE SHOWGROUNDS AND MULTI-PURPOSE ADVISORY  
COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE KATHERINE CIVIC CENTRE TUESDAY 3  
OCTOBER 2017 AT 5.30PM**

**1. WELCOME**

Meeting opened - 5:30pm

**In Attendance:**

|                  |   |
|------------------|---|
| Alderman Clark   | KTC Elected Member (SHG Chair)                  |
| Suzanne Sinclair | Katherine District Show Society                 |
| Anna Kerwin      | Australian Stock Horse Society (ASHS)           |
| Jai Hunt         | Katherine Model Aero Club Vice President        |
| Lee Hunt         | Katherine Model Aero Club President             |
| Vicki Haddock    | NT Appaloosa & Western Performance Club         |
| Nancy Nyberg     | NT Appaloosa & Western Performance Club         |
| Breanna Doohan   | Katherine Junior Rodeo                          |
| Kylie Leonardt   | Australian Stock Horse Society (ASHS)           |
| David Moore      | KTC Acting Director Works & Services            |
| Agnes Adan       | KTC Works Administration Officer (Minute Taker) |

**2. APOLOGIES**

Alderman Gazey      KTC Elected Member

**3. CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES**

**3.1      15 June 2017 - Meeting**

Moved:              Lee Hunt / Suzanne Sinclair

That the minutes from the Katherine Showgrounds Advisory and Multi-Purpose Advisory Committees meeting held on 15 June 2017 be confirmed as a true and accurate record.

Carried:              9 / 0

**4. BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES**

**4.1      Auto Gate Access**

Acting Director Works & Services (ADWS) David Moore advised that the front gate is broken. Replacement has already been ordered and should get fixed as soon as the parts arrive.

**4.2      Parking around the Front, Rodeo Gates and in the Truck Turning Area**

ADWS advised that parking around the area has improved with the signs installed. This will also be tabled at the Traffic Management Plan. (See item 5.1)



#### **4.3 Toilet blocks**

ADWS advised that toilet blocks will be shifted to new designated sites shortly.

#### **4.4 Dog Exercise Area**

ADWS requested that this be discussed on the next meeting.

### **5. GENERAL BUSINESS**

#### **5.1 Pedestrian and Traffic Flow on Show Weekend**

ADWS informed the Committee that Douglas Core from Core Traffic Control sent him an email in regard to Future Traffic Management on Show Weekends.

The Committee agreed to invite him to the next Committee meeting.

#### **5.2 Stage 2 – Part A Grant Application**

Sue Sinclair informed the Committee that a grant application has been submitted for Stage 2 – Part A that covers:

- Underground works
- Power and lighting costs
- Removal of furniture and toilets

### **6. OTHER BUSINESS**

#### **6.1 Spectator's Area**

Breanna Doohan raised concerns about the Spectator's area at the Showgrounds Campgrounds.

Kylie Leonhardt advised that several options are being considered to relocate the grandstand for better viewing of the campgrounds.

#### **6.2 Back Gate**

Jai Hunt raised concerns about the back gate being left open and people gaining access and doing burnouts on the arena.

Action:

ADWS to speak to the Showground's Caretaker in terms of checking the back gate to prevent people driving in the area.

### **7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING**

Tuesday, 5 December 2017 at Civic Centre 5:30pm

#### **7.1 MEETING CLOSED**

6:20pm